
  
 November 19, 2010 
To: ALL HARRIS COUNTY DEPARTMENTS 
 
Re. Update of Budget Procedures Manual 
  
 A letter providing information about the Budget Process for FY2011-12 was emailed to 

departments on 11/17/2010.  Please read this letter first before beginning your budget 
preparation because there have been some changes.  This year, we are asking departments to 
complete the Budget Reduction Worksheet, which is intended to provide a plan for reducing 
your FY2010-11 Adopted Budget and addressing how that would impact services to the 
public.  The Budget Reduction Worksheet is due to the Budget Office, Room 938, 
Administration Building, by Monday, December 13, 2010.  This Budget Reduction 
Worksheet will be a very important tool in projecting the preliminary budget allocation 
amounts.  A preliminary budget allocation amount will be provided to departments on January 
3, 2011, so that budget forms can be adjusted as necessary.  We do encourage you to complete 
your budgets and comply with the deadline of delivering the department budget requests to 
the Budget Office, Room 938, Administration Building, by January 14, 2011.  Please 
submit all forms and supporting documentation that are critical to your budget presentation.  
All the forms are required if you make a request pertaining to that form.  (See list of forms on 
Budget Procedures Manual.)   

 
 The Budget Item Detail (BID) module in IFAS will be used to prepare your budget request 

this year.  You may print the final budget forms in CDD report format for submission to the 
Budget Office.  Form 412 (Organization Chart) will not be printed in BID.  The Form 412 
provided with the Excel forms is a tool, but you may use additional software to prepare your 
Organization Chart.  Each department is responsible for providing us with a copy of your 
Organization Chart.  Please provide a black and white, letter sized organization chart in your 
packet.  Please do not include any shading on your organization chart.  Form 415 (Budget 
Addendum Request) may be obtained from the Website and is not printed in BID.  
Remember, the Form 415 should not be submitted with your budget request packet.  It should 
only be submitted if you have a change in your Budget Request amount after the December 
16th deadline.  The Excel forms will not be emailed to you.  These forms can be downloaded 
from the Budget Website.  All of the BID CDD report forms may be accessed from IFAS 
under CDD Reports/Subsystem Folders/BU-Budgeting.  The Budget Monitoring – CDD 
Reports section will provide more information about accessing these reports.   

 
 If you do not have IFAS access, you will need to complete an IFAS User Security Form, 

which can be acquired through an email to the IFAS Help Desk.     You will be sent an 
IFAS Password Confirmation by email when set up is complete.  Please contact the IFAS 
Help Desk at (713) 755-IFAS (4327) if you have any problems with your BID access. 

  
 We welcome any suggestions that may improve the budget preparation process.  Your 

continued support and cooperation in completion of the annual budget is appreciated. 
 


